
        

              DAVIS MOUNTAINS PROPERTY OWNER ASSOCIATION, INC.
                                    Annual Property Owners Meeting    
                                           Saturday June 24, 2017   

      President Russ Martin called the meeting to order at 2:15 P.M.  A quorum was 
established, and the proper posting of the Agenda verified. Mr. Martin led the Pledge of 
Allegiance, and the Invocation was given by Mike Fryer. The minutes from June 25, 
2016 annual meeting and the meeting to elect officers from June 25, 2016 were read by 
Barbara House.
       The Auditor's report prepared by Kelly Bryan, was read by Jan Pierce. Mrs. Pierce 
then gave the Treasurer's report. Jan thanked everyone for helping her with the 
treasurer's job, and especially Sandra Holzheuser for all her assistance. The Road 
Committee report was given by Willis LeJeune. He asked people to drive slowly, as we 
now have many more vehicles than in the past.
      Mike Fryer requested that people get together with Stewart Billingsley to sign up for 
the reverse 911 program. He gave the VFD report mentioning that there was only one 
fire assist, but several EMT calls. He thanked the volunteer fire fighters and the 
volunteer support group for putting in over 1,000 volunteer hours. Thanks went to 
Benny Masters and Julian Pierce for their maintenance of the fire trucks. Because of our 
status as a Firewise Community we received grants for two fire trucks.
       There was no New Business brought up, so the Board went to Open Comments. Jeff
Fischer stated that he counted 150 vehicles in one day. He said that there is a problem 
with speeders, and encouraged the Board to write letters to them.  Deb LaGarde 
reminded us that some people ride on ATVs. Joe Thompson thanked Willis and the 
volunteers for their work. He wanted to impress on people that they should ride on the 
right side of the road. He said that in Mexico there is a sign that says “Stay to the right, 
the life you save may be your own.”
     Mike reminded people to shop at the VFD sale in the back of the station, and thanked
Cindy Davis for handling the donation jar to help with the cost of the meat. Barbara 
House announced that the items in the fundraiser were now 1/3 off. Jan Pierce stated that
our road crew says it is very scary for them when people drive fast around them, because
it is hard for them to see the speeders. If they move their equipment, they may clip the 
speeder's vehicle. Willis talked about speed bumps, but they can slow down or damage 
emergency vehicles, and he thinks that they are not a good idea. Paul Reed said he was 
“throwing his hat in the ring” to help with fund raising. 
     Recess was called at 3:10 P.M. and lasted til 5:P.M., then the voting results were 
presented by Russ Martin. Cindy Davis voted to adjourn, seconded by Russ Martin, and 
the meeting adjourned at 5:06 P.M.
Respectfully submitted by Barbara House, DMR POA Secretary.




